
 

Minutes 
University of Southern Indiana 

Administrative Senate 
Wednesday, April 1, 2020 

3 p.m. Virtual Zoom Session 
 
CALL TO ORDER: The meeting was called to order at 3:01 p.m. 
 
ROLL CALL 

PRESENT: Britney Orth, Chair; Jake Hansen, Vice Chair; Ingrid Lindy, Past Chair; Brandi Hess, 
Secretary/Treasurer; Jennifer Garrison; Ashley Evearitt; Nick Bebout; Juzar Ahmed; Rustin 
Howard; Steven Stump; Sarah Adams; Angel Nelson; Stacy Draper; Taylor Gogel. 
 
Kat Draughon, Liaison 
 
ABSENT:  
Steve Bridges, Liaison. 

 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  
March 4, 2020 minutes approved. (Bebout motioned, Nelson 2nd). Motion passed. 
 
REPORTS FROM OFFICERS 
Chair: Britney Orth



 

 
Summer Classes and therefore Summer Housing - The other current item that’s being discussed is what 
are we going to do with Summer classes and therefore Summer housing and Camps and Conferences. It 
will be announced in the near future.   
 
Orth reported in her meetings with President Rochon that he wants to be in line with what Governor 
Holcomb, the Federal Government, and science and medical experts are doing or advising. At the same 
time, President Rochon also would like to be ahead of the curve. For instance, if you have been listening 
to science and medical professionals have been saying - they suggest that if you feel as though your 
decision is a good one and it is where you should be at that point in time, you are already 2 weeks 
behind.  This tells us that it is important to make a big decision to stay ahead of the curve, a decision 
that may seem extreme on the front-end.   
 
While we are definitely working remotely until at least April 30, 2020 based on the decree by Governor 
Holcomb, we need to all be prepared that we will be working remotely longer than April 30.   
From what Orth has seen, the University is making decision as we go.   
 
Chair Orth has been impressed by the communication from University leadership. There has been a lot 
of communication with all of the constituent groups, including prospective students and parents. From 
what other colleagues are reporting from their professional groups, no other University President is 
communicating as much as our president is. Most University presidents are sending out memos and our 
president is holding Zoom meetings with various groups.   
 
What was shared during President’s Council by Executive Director of Enrollment Management, Rashad 
Smith, is that prospective students are sharing that they want to hear from Admissions staff first and 
then next they want to hear from administrators – administrators who are making the decisions and 
definitely University leadership and the president. They want to hear from University leadership to bring 
about the calm for them.   
 
It was mentioned that will all need to be positive, focus on family first, ensure that people get paid, and 
then there’s a focus on the critical things getting done for each area.   
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